
Dear Members of the North Dakota Senate, 

 I am writing to oppose SB 2307 as an unnecessary measure that will present huge 
difficulties for the vast majority of North Dakota libraries that are small, rural, one-room 
institutions. How will these libraries comply? Will they be unable to have books that are 
judged to be suitable for adults because those libraries do not have a way to create 
physical barriers between adult and non-adult sections? All libraries already have policies 
that allow patrons object to titles in the collection. Why is this needed? Is there really a 
problem? 


